
                                                                  

                                                 
                                                                         

 
January 23, 2019 

 

Maywood Community: 

 

I hope all is well. I am reaching out with an update regarding the District’s feasibility study.  We 

have not communicated in the past few months for a few reasons, largely because the feasibility 

study is a process and timing is dictated by the availability of other districts. Additionally, we did not 

want to interject in any way to the referendum in which the Hackensack School District was 

engaged. Since we learned of the proposal, we have been very clear in our feelings; however, we 

wanted to afford the voters of Hackensack and the Hackensack Public School district time to focus 

without outside influences or distractions. Now that the referendum has been voted on we feel it is 

appropriate to communicate to the Maywood District.  

 

As noted in prior communications, the feasibility study is well under way. The three aspects of the 

study include demographic, financial, and academic analyses. This obviously takes time and the 

task is arduous and very extensive. In recent communications with our feasibility study firm it has 

been indicated that the Maywood Board of Education will receive a preliminary report of findings 

and recommendations at the latest by the end of March. The Board will then communicate to the 

Maywood public and move forward with making a decision as to the next steps. As noted, this study 

and the impact of any decision is more than a District parent issue. It is a Maywood taxpayer issue, 

and therefore we feel it is prudent to maintain open communications with our parent network, town 

council, and Maywood community as a whole throughout the process.     

 

Last night’s news of the defeated referendum in the Hackensack School District does not change 

the position of the Maywood Board of Education. The defeat of the referendum may indeed place 

on hold the Hackensack School District’s goal of reconfiguring its high school to accommodate a 

grade 7-9 school. We have no way of knowing how and if they now will choose to address this 

configuration and the corresponding overcrowding in a different way that too will impact our 

students. We have been on record that we oppose such a configuration from fiscal, academic, and 

social standpoints. The issue that is now upon us is the fact that with the defeat of the referendum 

also comes the stated and concerning problem of overcrowding that has been publicized clearly by 

the Hackensack School District. This concern, added to the financial issue that precipitated the 

feasibility study, remains to be addressed. 

 

I will continue to share any communication that Maywood receives from Hackensack in relation to 

the plan moving forward now that the referendum has been defeated. Much of the information 

regarding the referendum and the opportunities for parents to get involved in focus groups, surveys, 

etc. was found on the Hackensack webpage https://www.hackensackschools.org/.  I therefore 

encourage you to periodically check that site to stay abreast, in real time, of any information and 

opportunities for you to get involved in ongoing planning. That site also lists the BOE meeting 

dates in Hackensack. As always, anyone is also welcome to attend the Maywood BOE meetings and 

those dates may be found on our website at https://www.maywoodschools.org/. 

 

Thanks, 

 

Michael Jordan 

 

https://www.hackensackschools.org/
https://www.hackensackschools.org/

